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DRAFT-05/19/2011
FINAL –05/26/2011
REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES
For May 12, 2011
	Introduction

and

Roll Call
	1.  The Gadsden School Board convened in open session at 5:08 p.m.  President   Craig Ford presided at the meeting held at the Gadsden Administrative Complex.  
     Members present:  Craig Ford, Gloria Irigoyen, Maria Saenz, and Jennifer Viramontes. 
     Members absent:  Daniel Castillo.

	Pledge &

Mission Statement
	2.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.   The Mission Statement was read by Ms. Saenz. 

	Superintendent's

Report
	3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence:

     A.   Deputy Superintendent Yturralde

        GHS art teacher Susana Arredondo proudly introduced Abraham Morales who placed 2nd in the U. S. Congressional Art Competition.  Manuel L. Golden placed 1st but was unable to attend.   
       Gadsden Foundation Chairwoman, Yvette Lazarin gave a brief summary about the Foundation scholarships.  Ms. Lazarin introduced the members and asked if any employee was interested in donating they could do so by giving at least $1.00 per pay period.  Ms. Lazarin also thanked all of the employees that give to the Foundation.  The high school counselors introduced their own schools’ recipients.  Ms. Rosemary Barnett from STHS introduced Brittany Okelberry who will be attending BYU, Rubycela Gandarilla who will be attending NMSU, and Cassandra Anaya who will be attending UTEP.  Ms.  Barnett thanked everyone for their generous donations to the Foundation.  Ms. Beth Vega from CHS introduced Jose Valenzuela, Lorena Escudero and Brissa Marques.  Ms. Vega thanked everyone for donating to the Foundation.  Mr. Chambers, GHS Principal introduced Adrian Avila, Jazzai Jimerson, and Mario Bujanda.  All three students are planning to attend NMSU.  Viridiana Arellano arrived a little later said she will be attending NMSU. The parents were congratulated on their students’ outstanding achievement.  
       Deputy Superintendent Yturralde congratulated Mrs. Susie Yturralde and the Bilingual Department on the successful Bilingual Conference held at Chaparral High School, 341 teachers attended.    

	Board President
	B.  President: 
      President Ford said he attended the Bilingual Conference hosted at CHS and it was well attended.  The Pre-K center at CHS and the DACC center are coming along fine and are starting to look like buildings.  

	Board Member’s Reports
	C.  Board Members:   
Vice-President Saenz said she enjoys reading the narratives submitted by the Gadsden Foundation scholarship applicants.  She was unable to attend the Bilingual Conference but was glad that it was well attended.  Ms. Saenz attended a DACC meeting where the budget was approved.  She said there would be a tuition increase for the upcoming year. 

	
	Secretary Viramontes congratulated the art winners and said she had attended the District Art Show and loved the art work displayed.  She encouraged everyone present to attend the Ballet Folklorico presentation at Riverside Elementary.  Mrs. Viramontes said she enjoyed the narratives written by the scholarship applicants and wished the Foundation could award more scholarships. She thanked all of the teachers and staff for their donations and encouraged everyone to keep giving to the Foundation.  Mrs. Viramontes attended the STHS student awards and said that the students received over one million dollars in scholarships.  Mrs. Viramontes said she is looking forward to attending the upcoming awards ceremonies and the graduations.  

	
	Gloria Irigoyen congratulated the art winners and the scholarship recipients on their endeavors and wished them well in their future.  Ms. Irigoyen said she was looking forward to attending graduations as it was her first year as a board member.  

	
	Daniel Castillo – Absent 

	Student Representative
	D.  Student Representative – none 
 and Mr. Alfredo Holugin, director of Maintenance.

	Personnel Report
	E. The personnel report is included for the Board’s information with no action required.                                         

	Modification

of the Agenda
	4.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the agenda as presented.   Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.

	School Board Minutes
	5.  Ms. Irigoyen made a motion to approve the minutes for April 14, 2011.  Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.        

	Consent Agenda
	6.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to accept the consent agenda.  Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried.       

	Open Forum
	7.   Open Forum:   None

	
	8.  Action Items:  

	Anthony Charter School Budget
	A. Steve Suggs, CFO and the principal from Anthony Charter School Mrs. Colleen Adolph addressed the Board on the ACS budget.  Mrs. Adolph said that business manager, Julie Padilla was running late but she would present the overall school activities. She said that site preparation and the necessary funding to build ACS is in the works.  Things are moving slower than they would like and due to time constraints ACS would like to sign another lease with the District.  They would like to have more students attend and are hoping to increase their numbers when they move.  They will be graduating five seniors this year.  Mrs. Adolph indicated that the original ACS by-laws need to be updated and require to be amended to be aligned with what the District does.  
President Ford asked for more time to review the items for the ACS budget.  Mr. Suggs said that they would confer with the PED budget analyst and work on the budget for presentation at one of the next two board meetings.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to table the Anthony Charter School Budget for the 2011-2012 school year.  Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Student Handbook 2011-2012
	B. Ms. Irigoyen asked for a few grammatical corrections to the handbook before it is printed.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the Student Handbook for the 2011-2012 school year.  Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	2010-2011 Quality of Education Survey
	C. The Board discussed changes to one of the questions to make it current.  The question will read “The school district attempt to communicate with the home on a regular basis”.  Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the 2011-2012 Quality of Education Survey with the amended question.  Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.  

	24113 McKinney-Vento Homeless Program Application for 2011-2012
	D. Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the McKinney-Vento Homeless Program application for the 2011-2012 school year.  Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	24101 Title I Application
	E. Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the Title I application.  Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Amended 2011-2012 School Calendars
	F. Ms. Saenz made a motion to approve the amended 2011-2012 school calendars.  Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	GISD-Chaparral Schools Wastewater Service Connection
	G. Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the wastewater service connection at the Chaparral area schools.  Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Grease Interceptors – Upgrades a Six Schools
	H. Ms. Irigoyen made a motion to approve the grease interceptors at Chaparral Elementary, Desert Trail Elementary, Loma Linda Elementary, Santa Teresa Middle School, Desert View Elementary and Sunland Park Elementary.   Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	Mesquite Elementary Mechanical Upgrade, 2011
	I. Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to approve the mechanical upgrade at Mesquite Elementary.  Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried unanimously.

	  
	9.  Discussion Item:

	27149 New Mexico Pre-K – New Proposal
	A. Ann Steinhoff gave the Board information on a proposal for a new NM Pre-K for 430 spaces $2,803 x 430=$1,205,290 for program costs; $98 x 430 for materials - $42,140. $150,000 for transportation costs.  This is an increase of 30 slots over 2010-11 (400) for an additional $84,090 for program costs; $2,940 for materials; and $35,000 for transportation.  The On Track Pre-K at GAC has 160 spaces with no change; the Anthony, Chaparral and La Mesa On Track Pre-K’s will each have 90 spaces- an additional 10 spaces each. The proposal is due in Santa Fe on May 18, 2011.  Ms. Steinhoff will bring this item back for board for approval of the budget for 2011-12 once an award amount is received. 

	24103 Title 1 Application, Part C Migrant Funds
	B. Ann Steinhoff told the Board that the District has not received an award for 2011-2012.  The award has been $120,000 in the past.  Funding is used for one social worker and part for the Federal Programs Data Clerk.

	24154 Title II – Improving Teacher & Principal Quality
	C. Ann Steinhoff gave the Board information on the initial Title II (Improving Teacher and Principal Quality) consolidated application

For 2011-12.  The award amount is $1,213,518.  Funds will be used to cover salaries and benefits for Instructional Coaches; teacher and principal professional development trainings; university coursework leading toward TESOL endorsement for teachers; National Board Certification; university coursework for instructional assistants leading toward bachelor's degree in education, and $1500 increments for high school math teachers holding 7-12 licensure in mathematics and teaching a full load of math courses.

	Adjourn
	12.  Mrs. Viramontes made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Deputy Superintendent Yturralde recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 6:24 p.m.                      


SUBMITTED BY:



        APPROVED BY:

  

____________________________________
        ______________________________________
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        Craig Ford, School Board President
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